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USDA Service Centers Open for Business by Phone Appointment Only

U.S. Department of Agriculture Service Centers are encouraging visitors to take proactive protective

measures to help prevent the spread of coronavirus.

USDA Service Centers in Michigan will continue to be open for business by phone appointment only

and field work will continue with appropriate social distancing. While our program delivery staff will

continue to come into the office, they will be working with our producers by phone, and using online

tools whenever possible. All Service Center visitors wishing to conduct business with the Farm Service

Agency, Natural Resources Conservation Service, or any other Service Center agency are required to

call their Service Center to schedule a phone appointment.  In the event a Service Center is closed,

producers can receive assistance from the closest alternate Service Center by phone.  Learn more at 

farmers.gov/coronavirus.
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